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Honiton Town Council

Policy Committee

Minutes of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Offices, New Street, Honiton
on the twenty-ninth of October 2012
Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr Nick Cornwell  (Chairman)
	Cllr Vivienne Ash 

	Cllr Gary Elliot
	Cllr Les Bayliss

	Cllr David Foster
	Cllr Roy Coombs 

	Cllr Peter Halse **
	Cllr Peter Corke 

	Cllr Sharon Pavey
	Cllr Marianne Harman

	Cllr John Taylor
	Cllr Les Lunt

	Cllr Vernon Whitlock
	Cllr John Zarczynski


** Also District Councillor
In Attendance :
Town Clerk

12/77
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Groves (P); Cllr Howard (S); Cllr Tirard (S)
12/78
To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda

None declared
12/79
Code of Conduct
Members reviewed the Clerk’s revised report on Code of Conduct issues. Following discussion it was agreed that, subject to slight amendments, the Clerk should re-present this to the Town Council for approval.  
12/80
Street Market Meeting
Cllr Bayliss raised a number of items arising from the minutes of the meeting of the Street Market Management Committee held 23 October. He advised that the market income was approximately 16% down on the same period of the previous year but that it was still operating to budget. Members noted the problems associated with storage and health and safety and noted that the Street Market Group would be addressing these further at its next meeting. 
12/81
Street Market Management
Members reviewed the Clerk’s briefing paper on the necessity to set up a company (fully owned by the Town Council) to manage the market following the decision to register the Council for VAT. Following discussion it was agreed to recommend to the Town Council that a Company Limited by Guarantee should be set up provided any profits could be used for the benefit of the community via the Town Council; if this were not possible then a Community Interest Company should be established. The Clerk would speak with the Council’s legal advisors regarding this and would also establish whether a Company Limited by Guarantee could at a later date be converted to a CIC. She would also discuss a draft set of Articles for consideration by the Council. 
12/82
Media Communications Policy

Members reviewed the Council’s current policy and instructed the Clerk to re-draft it taking into account agreed amendments. It was agreed to recommend that the Town Council adopt the re-drafted policy. 

12/83
Environmental Policy

Members reviewed the draft Environmental Policy produced by the Environmental Issues Working Group. It was agreed that Members should send their recommended amendments to the Deputy Clerk for discussion with Cllr Bayliss so that the policy could be re-presented to Policy Committee at a future date. 
12/84
Student Advisors

Cllr Harman reported that she and the Deputy Clerk had recently attended a meeting of the College Executive Committee (student council) at Honiton Community College. This had been a very positive meeting where the role of Student Advisors had been discussed. It had been agreed that students should attend Policy Committee meetings rather than full Town Council so that they could participate in fuller debates on a range of topics. Students had been given the list of future meeting dates and been reminded that they could ask for items to be put on the agenda. They had been reminded that they were welcome to attend any meeting that was open to the press and public. 
Cllr Harman advised that the group had also discussed the possibility of setting up an occasional student forum. It was felt important that the students continued to have input into the Beehive as the development progressed. In addition the Council could help students achieve projects and help with contacts. Opportunities for work experience had also been offered. 

It was recognised that communication needed improving between the students and the Council and vice versa. Cllr Harman would also raise with the students their involvement with the Chamber of Commerce, which in the past had been good. 

12/85
Parishes Together

Cllr Harman reported that she and other Members had recently met with the local youth network and had spoken with them about the Parishes Together funding. It was important that from this meeting at least one neighbouring parish worked with the Town Council to apply for the funding. It was noted that neighbouring towns were concentrating on applying to improve the lengthsman service but it was agreed that the Town Council should continue to work on an application to improve facilities for young people in the area. Cllr Harman would meet with the Clerk to progress this work so that a proposal could be put to the December Town Council meeting to meet the 11 January 2013 deadline. 

12/86
Annual Grants

Members discussed the current criteria for the Town Council’s annual grants. With the Council facing a tight budget in 2013-14 it was agreed that there was a need for rigorous criteria and for the Council to prioritise rather than spread money too thinly. It was also noted that the Council’s development of the Beehive would bring benefit to many local organisations by providing much improved facilities. 
Cllr Pavey left the meeting

It was agreed that the Clerk should re-write the criteria taking account of comments made; she would discuss this with the Mayor and the Chairman before issuing in time for the Notice of Grants being made public on 5 November.

12/87
To close the meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.40pm
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